
Proposed Bus Stop Removal 

 

Metro proposes to eliminate bus stop # 1756, on westbound East Washington Avenue at 

Brearly Street. Several years ago, the corresponding eastbound stop in front of the 

Madison Credit Union was removed. 

 

Existing inbound stop # 1650 (with shelter) on East Washington Avenue at Ingersoll 

Street is ~500 feet away and on the same block face. There is also stop #1660, located at 

the next intersection to the west (Paterson Street).  Both of these alternative stops are at 

signalized intersections with crosswalks. The Brearly Street intersection is not signalized. 

 

 

 
 

Comparable bus stop boardings (average weekday): 

 

Brearly St: 9.5 

Ingersoll St: 65 

Paterson St: 27 

 

Anticipated future land use of the parcel adjacent to the bus stop is mixed use, 

commercial and residential. As of this time, no official development proposal has been 

submitted. 

 

 

 


